Milton Ernest V.C. Lower School

Diocese of St. Albans Federation of Eileen Wade and Milton Ernest Lower Schools

Thurleigh Road Milton Ernest Bedford MK44 1RF

Web site: www.miltonernestschool.ik.org



Tel: 01234 822079 Fax: 01234 822079

Email: office@mels.org.uk Headteacher: Mrs Lisa Virnuls

7th April 2017

Dear Parents

As we get ready for the Easter holidays we have some very exciting times just around the corner. You cannot have but noticed the new classroom that has appeared this term, nor the number of workman working around the school site. The Governors have been taking an active role in working with our head teacher and the staff of the school to ensure that we are all ready to welcome our first Year 5's in September 2017. This is our first step in changing from a Lower School to a Primary School.

I am pleased to report that, along with the visible classroom, much work has been carried out to ensure that the curriculum is in place for next September and our new Year 5s. This information can be found on the school website. Whilst we still have much to do over the Summer term the foundations are well underway.

You may also be aware that the new year 5/6 teacher has been appointed and again the Governors have been closely involved to ensure that we have the very best teaching staff in place to support the children in 2017/8.

We look forward to welcoming as many of you as possible to the official opening ceremony next term. We are delighted that the mayor will be at the opening of the Milton Ernest classroom. Watch this space for the announcement of who will be attending the opening of the Eileen Wade classroom.

Finally I would like to extend thanks to the PTA for their hard work and support in raising additional funds to help equip our new classroom to the standard that you would expect from our school. This hand in hand with the schools effort in encouraging local businesses to get involved will help to ensure that academic year 2017/2018 will be a successful year and a successful transformation to a primary school.

With best wishes

Sandra Kelsev Chair of the Governing Body















